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September 20, 2006 
 
Ms. Marilyn Glantz 
Masco Corporation 
21001 Van Born Road 
Taylor, Michigan 48180 
 
A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE ENVIRONMENTAL CHECKLIST AND ADOPTING A 
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION (RESOLUTION NO.  R06-018) AND WASTE 
DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (ORDER NO. R04-2006-0072, CI-9085) FOR ENHANCED 
BIOREMEDIATION OF VOLATILE ORGANIC COMPOUNDS (VOCS) IN GROUNDWATER, 
FORMER REYES CLARIFERS VICINITY, CAL-STYLE FURNITURE MANUFACTURING 
COMPANY, COMPTON, CALIFORNIA (SLIC NO. 745, SITE ID 2042R00) (FILE NO. 98-086) 
 
Dear Ms. Glantz: 
 
Pur letter dated July 5, 2006, transmitted the tentative Resolution and Waste Discharge Requirements 
(WDRs) for the subject site. 
 
Pursuant to Division 7 of the California Water Code, this Regional Board at a public hearing held on 
September 14, 2006, reviewed the tentative resolution and WDRs, considered all factors in the case, and 
adopted the Resolution No. R06-018 and Order No. R4-2006-0072 (copies attached) relative to this waste 
discharge.  Section 13263 (e) of the California Water Code provides that all Requirements shall be reviewed 
periodically and, upon such review, may be revised by the Regional Board. 
 
Enclosed are the followings: 
 

1. Board Resolution No. R06-018; 
2. Board Order No. R4-2006-0072; 
3. Monitoring and Reporting Program CI-9085; and 
4. Standard Provisions Applicable to Waste Discharge Requirements.* 

 
 
The “Monitoring and Reporting Program” requires you to implement the monitoring program on the 
effective date of this Order. All monitoring reports should be sent to the Regional Board, ATTN: 
Information Technology Unit. 
 
When submitting monitoring or technical reports to the Regional Board per these requirements, please 
include a reference to Compliance File CI-9085 and Order No. R4-2006-0072, which will assure that the 
reports, are directed to the appropriate file and staff.  Please do not combine your discharge monitoring 
reports with other reports.  Submit each type of report as a separate document. 
 
                     
* These documents have previously been sent to all persons on the mailing list. To save printing and postage costs, these items are now sent only 
to the adressee, however, anyone may obtain copies by contacting the Board staff listed below. 
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Please call Mr. Jeffrey Hu at (213) 576-6736, or Dr. Kwangil Lee at (213) 576-6734 if you have any 
questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jonathan S. Bishop 
Executive Officer 
 
 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Robert Sams, State Water Resources Control  Board, Office of Chief Counsel 

Jim Maughan, State Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Quality 
Cheryl Ross, West Basin Municipal Water District 
Mark Stuart, Watermaster - California Department of Water Resources 
City of Compton, Department of Health Services 

 United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9, Permits Branch (WTR-5) 
 United States Army Corps of Engineers 

Tom Cota, Department of Toxic Substances Control, Cypress 
 Kurt Souza, Department of Health Services, Drinking Water Field Operation Branch 
 Los Angeles County, Department of Public Works, Waste Management Division 
 Los Angeles County, Department of Health Services 
 South Coast Air Quality Management District 
 California Department of Transportation 
 Lisa Van Tassel, GeoSyntec Consultants 
    
 
 


